
Mussey Township Newsletter 
135 N. Main Street 

P.O. Box 118  Capac, MI  48014  (810) 395-4915 

Burning Permits:  A reminder to residents that a burning permit is required for all open fires.  You can obtain a permit at 
no charge from the Mussey Township Office 395-4915, Mon, Tues or Thursday from 9am - 12pm & 1pm  - 4pm.  You may 
also obtain a burning permit on-line at www.musseyfire.com, or on a link from our website www.musseytownship.org.   

 Spring Clean Up—June 09th & 16th 
The Mussey Township Spring Clean Up will be held on Saturday, June 09th & 16th from 8AM to 1PM,  1/4 mile East of 
Capac Rd. on M-21 (Previous location of Fan-Tastic Vent).  Mussey Township  residents and Mussey Township Property 
owners only.   No commercial use of the clean up is allowed.  No household batteries, paint or nails.  Freon products will be 
accepted with a $15 charge.  No items shall be removed from the premises after it is dropped off.  Metal must be separated and 
placed in separate bins.  Midway Disposal of Brown City will be providing the bins. If you have any questions, please call the 
Township Hall at 395-4915.  Tires will also be collected by Ida Demure.  Car tire:$2.50, light truck tire: $2.50, heavy truck tire: 
$6.50, tractor tire: $1.25/inch 

Building Permits:  A Building Permit packet containing the necessary permits required for building in Mussey Township 
may be obtained at the Mussey Township Office or on-line at www.musseytownship.org. 

Capac Youth Sports Committee:  Over the past year the organization has expanded the parking at the soccer fields 
and constructed a walking track around the soccer fields.  The walking track is .6 miles in length and is available at any time to 
all who choose to walk, run or bike.  This was paid with funds provided by the Mussey Township Park and Recreation ac-
count. 
The organization’s short term goals are:  (1).  Build two pavilions to serve as public picnic areas and shelters for children dur-
ing soccer and baseball events.  (2).  Create a play area for young children.  (3).  Build a concession stand and bathroom facil-
ity. 
The purpose of the organization is to support construction and expansion of an active recreational facility for residents of 
Western St. Clair County through the following activities: (1).  Organizing events for the benefit of the facility, hiring of con-
tracted services and other means to improve the recreational facility.  (2).  Raising funds to expand and improve the facility.  
(3).  Seeking grant funding to expand and improve the facility.  (4).  Enhance the facility through specific strategic projects.  
The Organization is exclusively for charitable, recreational, and community service purposes and intends to remain a non-
profit organization in perpetuity. 
If anyone is interested in helping to improve your recreation facility through involvement of time, resources or monetary do-
nations please call Mike Lauwers at (810) 395-4968. 

Roads and Ditches:   
The Mussey Township board has signed an agreement with the St. Clair County Road Commission to apply 110 loads of 23A 
gravel to township roads.  Each load will weigh approximately 52 tons at a cost of $9.86 per ton delivered. 
The Township board has also budgeted $50,000 to spend on ditching projects this year.  If a property owner has a road ditch 
that they would like cleaned and are willing to pay 20% of the cost, the board will make that ditch a top priority.    

Chloride:  The Township will be putting one coat of chloride on all Township roads after the gravel has been spread in mid 
June.  If your road needs additional dust control, you may contact the Township Hall to purchase a house spot in front of your 
residence for $210.  A house spot is 500 feet in length and the full width of the road.  The material used is 21% calcium chlo-
ride applied at 2000 gallons per mile.  If you do not need a full 500 feet, you may want to consider sharing the cost with a 
neighbor. 

From the Fire Department:  Welcome aboard our new Fire Chief, Jeff Kegler and a special thank you to William 
Stoutenburg for his years of service as Chief.  Just a reminder about the tornado siren. The tornado siren is a steady blast last-
ing 3 minutes. It is used only to indicate either a tornado that has been spotted or an incident involving a hazardous materials. 
If the tornado siren activates you should take cover inside and listen to the local radio station FM WSAQ 107.1 or WGRT 
102.3, also TV stations 2, 4, or 7 for updates. DO NOT GO OUTSIDE UNTIL YOU ARE GIVEN THE ALL CLEAR SIG-
NAL.  
WHAT NOT TO DO: *Do not go to your child’s school. They have plans in place and will be handling the situation. Your 
arrival will only impede the process. *Do not repeatedly call 9-1-1, only call for emergency services if you have an emergency. 
*Do not seal off the whole house or office building; there will not be enough time to do so. *Do not leave your shelter until 
given the “all clear” by authorities or until the time expires for the weather warning. *Do not risk your life for your pets. If you 
can not get them into the shelter, go into the shelter without them.  
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To report an emergency call 810-364-5720 Monday-Friday 8 am to 4pm.   After hours and on 
weekends call 810-989-0982 

 
For project information and brochures published by the St. Clair County Road  
Commission please visit their website:  www.sccrc-roads.org 
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New Recycling Location: 
The township has two (2) re-cycling bins located at: 
 
 IDF Cleanup, Inc. 
 2371 Graham Rd. 
 Imlay City, MI  48444 
 (810) 724-0006 


